Response on behalf of Highways Section of the Environment Directorate.

 Generally, procurement of both Construction Consultants and Contractors is in accordance with Procurement Rules which is Appendix R of the Lancashire County Council Constitution which is available on the LCC website.

 More specifically, consultancy services are procured from a Professional Services Agreement with Jacobs UK which is a 3 year contract and this expires in May 2011, but there is an option to extend this for a further year. Transport Planning Services are procured from a Professional Services Agreement with Mouchel which expired, but was recently extended under the one year option. For further information on the above contracts, please contact (dave.burt@lancashire .gov.uk)  

Procurement of Construction Contractors of estimated contract value exceeding £125,000 is usually from a number of Select Lists of contractors covering various categories of highway related works. These Select Lists are due for renewal but due to major restructuring of the Environment Directorate, and the need to address efficiency savings including alternative methods of working, this has been delayed. Highway works of value less than £125,000 are carried out by Lancashire County Engineering Services (LCES) which is LCC's ' in-house ' contractor. Contracts of estimated value exceeding the EU limits are procured under EU Procurement Rules.

  

 The replacement of the Select Lists is under review by senior management and a report is currently being prepared to address the following issues:

The need to improve customer service and explore  efficiency savings in the light of the anticipated cuts in government funding in the next financial year, whichever government is in control following the election. 

 Alternative methods of procurement to Select Lists, which may include Framework Agreements and Early Contractor Involvement (ECI).

The need to incorporate the Review of Highway Services which is currently underway to investigate how best to manage and deliver maintenance and improvement of the highway network in Lancashire. The Review will include the 'in-house ' contractor LCES and is likely to result in a more responsive and flexible organisation based on local needs.  

Title:  Remade in Lancashire Framework Contract for Works

We currently have three framework contracts to deliver contract works for the Remade Programme. The work is to reclaim derelict, underused and neglected land across Lancashire and bring the sites back into active use as parks, play areas, woodlands, sports fields, cycle paths, nature reserves and similar "soft" end uses.

The three framework contractors are:

· JN Bentley Ltd

· VHE Construction Ltd

· Birse Civils Limited

The frameworks contracts started on 28.02.2008 and are for a period of 4 years. There is no provision to extend the contracts.

Main point of contact:  Nick.stafford @lancashire.gov.uk

